
Trump Calls for Surveillance
of Mosques
“Breitbart News Daily.”

“I think we ought to start [surveillance] up again, and we
ought to start it up this morning. We ought to start it up
again and get going. And use your head. This is a lot of
nonsense that we ended that,” he went on.

The program was a “good thing” that yielded “frankly good
information,” he remarked. “And I think we ought to start
it up and not be naive and not be stupid. And they ought to
start that up immediately.”

“As far as weapons, they’ll use anything they can get,”
Trump  said  of  terrorists,  mocking  concerns  about  a
potential erosion of civil liberties. “These people will
use anything — they’re not worried about ‘Oh gee, this
isn’t ethical.’ These are not people that are politically
correct.”

A federal Yahoo News published Thursday, Trump did not rule
out  warrantless  searches  or  registering  Muslims  in  a
database.

“We’re going to have to do things that we never did before.
And some people are going to be upset about it, but I think
that now everybody is feeling that security is going to
rule,” Trump told Yahoo in response to a question about the
searches. “And certain things will be done that we never
thought  would  happen  in  this  country  in  terms  of
information and learning about the enemy. And so we’re
going  to  have  to  do  certain  things  that  were  frankly
unthinkable a year ago.” …
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